
 

 

August	5,	2013	
	
Jerry	Parker,	Chair	
Olympia	Planning	Commission	
c/o	Amy	Buckler,	Associate	Planner	
City	of	Olympia	
PO	Box	1967	
Olympia,	WA	98507‐1967	
	
Dear	Chair	Parker:	
	
SUBJECT:							Utility	Advisory	Committee	(UAC)	Review	of	Draft	2014‐2019	Capital	Facilities	Plan	
	
At	our	June	6,	2013	meeting,	the	UAC	reviewed	the	draft	Drinking	Water,	Wastewater	and	
Stormwater	sections	of	the	draft	2014‐2019	Capital	Facilities	Plan	(CFP).		Andy	Haub,	P.E.	
(Planning	and	Engineering	Manager,	Public	Works)	and	Clark	Halvorson	(Water	Resources	
Director)	facilitated	the	review,	answered	questions,	and	took	note	of	the	committee's	suggestions	
and	comments.		The	UAC	has	not	discussed	the	rate	implications	of	this	CFP;	this	is	scheduled	for	
our	September	meeting.	
	
The	UAC	is	aware	that	the	Olympia	Planning	Commission	will	hold	a	public	hearing	on	the	
preliminary	CFP	on	Monday,	August	5,	and	will	then	deliberate	before	sending	final	
recommendations	to	the	City	Council.		The	UAC’s	comments	on	the	draft	CFP	are	as	follows:	
	
Drinking	Water	Utility	
The	UAC	expresses	support	for	the	proposed	Drinking	Water	CFP	with	the	following	comments:	

 The	Drinking	Water	chapter	of	the	draft	CFP	is	consistent	with	the	2009‐2014	Water	System	
Plan.			

 The	CFP	includes	approximately	$18	million	in	capital	projects,	a	decrease	from	last	year's	CFP.	
The	Drinking	Water	Utility	has	been	in	a	very	capital	intensive	period	making	large	
investments	in	the	water	system	infrastructure	and	acquiring	significant	water	rights.	This	
work	will	be	completed	in	the	next	two	years	and	the	Utility	will	move	more	toward	an	
operations	and	maintenance	focus	which	will	reduce	the	funding	requirements	considerably.			

 Primary	investments	are	in	transmission/distribution	and	storage	projects.		This	includes	$7.5	
million	for	a	new	reservoir	to	improve	storage	capacity	in	Southeast	Olympia	and	seismic	
retrofits	to	the	Elliott	and	Fir	Street	reservoirs,	$5.4	million	for	improving	transmission	and	
distribution	facilities,	and	$3.5	million	for	corrosion	control	treatment	at	the	new	McAllister	
Wellfield.		The	UAC	has	previously	expressed	its	support	for	these	projects,	which	have	been	
included	in	earlier	CFPs.			

 Due	to	a	reduction	in	water	demand	and	an	increase	in	source	capacity	as	a	result	of	the	
McAllister	Wellfield	project,	staff	recommends	continuing	to	postpone	development	of	the	
Briggs	Well	project,	and	postponing	new	expenditures	on	reclaimed	water	infrastructure	in	
order	to	fund	other	necessary	capital	improvements.	The	UAC	supports	these	changes.	

	








